
Beagle Elementary PTO 
Meeting Minutes 
January 6, 2020 

 
In attendance: Amy Ellsworth, Kate Jenkins, Rachel Schafer, Nikki Selleck, Meghan Ritchey, 
Dave Logel, Bill Albrecht, Kristy Welch,  Abbie Sliger, and Halima el Sulayma. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. 
 

Approval of the Agenda. 
Rachel Shafer moved to approve the agenda, seconded by Nikki Selleck.  The agenda was 
approved. 
 

Approval of the Minutes from our last meeting. 
Kate Jenkins moved to approve the minutes from the December 2, 2019 meeting, seconded 
by Halima el Sulayma. The Minutes were approved.  
 
Principal Report-Bill Albrecht  
--Thank you for the Goodie Trays. They were enjoyed and appreciated. 
--Testing starts again this week and will continue for a few weeks. 
--They had a construction meeting today. Lots of new bids are coming in. More specific 
updates will be shared as soon as they are available. 
 
President Report-Kristy Welch  
--We will be offering 2 $250 scholarships for graduating Beagle students again this year. 
Applications will be available at the High School. The Executive Board will review the 
applicants and award the winners.  
--Our GLEAP baskets were delivered successfully. PTO sponsored 5 families. A total of $375 
was spent on 5 full dinners plus treats and goodies. 
 
Vice President Report-Nikki Selleck  
--Box Tops has just sent a check for $926.  
--Mileage Club-Sign up should be sometime early in February.  
 
Secretary Report-Amy Ellsworth 
--No report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Treasurer Report-Meghan Ritchey 
--There is a request from Lower CI teacher, Anna Baryo, for an Apple TV for her classroom. 
Amy Ellsworth moved to approve the purchase of an Apple TV, seconded by Halima el 
Sulayma. The motion was approved. 
--We have received 5 families for GLEAP baskets. We will deliver a holiday dinner to them 
by the 20th. 
--We donated $500 for the Grand Ledge Shopping Tour. 
 
Public Relations Report-Rachel Schafer  
--No Report. 
 

Activities Coordinators Report- Kate Jenkins 
--Spirit Wear: We made $117.25 on spirit wear. 
--VIP Glo Dance will be Feb. 7. Tickets will be $3 per person. Pre-registration forms will go 
home this week. There will be 2 photo booths, free cookies and water. Kate has found a 
chairperson to head up the plans for the event. It was suggested that we have a special 
announcement and dedicated song for kids to dance with their VIP. 
--Science Night will be March 13. Tamara Lipsey is chairing again this year and the planning 
is underway. 
--Family Fun Night is April 26. It will have a luau theme this year. Kona Ice Truck will be 
there. Proceeds from Kona Ice will go toward the 6th grade end of the year trip to 
Michigan’s Adventure. Debbie Merryfield is heading up the games and prizes for Family 
Fun Night. 
--6th Grade Recognition is on May 28th from 7-8. 
--Spring Teacher Luncheon will be February 25 or 26. Rachel Schafer is chairing. The 
teachers really enjoyed the catered meal after school, so we will do that again.  
--Teacher Appreciation Week. Catered breakfast from food service was one suggestion.  
--Para Pro appreciation day- Rachel Schafer agreed to chair an appreciation day for our 
para staff specifically. 
 
Old Business 
--No old business. 
 

New Business 
--No new business. 
 
Announcements 
--Next Meeting is February 3 at 6:30pm.  
 
Adjournment 
--The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 pm. 


